
2017 UHA Annual Meeting 
January 29, 2017 

Outpost Performance Space 
1:00 to 2:30 p.m. 

 
Attendees: 29 neighborhood residents and businesspeople; Four APD Southeast Area officers 
and one crime prevention specialist. Councilor Pat Davis was invited, but did not attend. 
 
1. President Julie Kidder called the meeting to order welcomed everyone.   
 
2. The APD officers and specialist answered questions on crime, including auto theft, 

burglaries, speeding on Lead and Coal, vacant properties, and Albuquerque Rapid Transit, 
and crime prevention measures, lack of police officers, the importance of communication and 
using 311, and other matters.     

 
3. A general discussion of neighborhood concerns was held, including vacant properties, Silver 

Bike Boulevard, the former Gilchrist house property, ways of improving communications 
and involvement, composting, and why people think it’s important to be on the board. 
 

4. Election of board members: Eleven members were elected, with the officers to be selected by 
the board.  The board is: 

Joseph Aguirre, Marlene Brown, Don Hancock, Paula-Marie Herbert, Julie Kidder, 
Jennifer Simpson, Ryan Sindon, Sherry Smith, Brian Stinar, Gene Trosterud, and  
Ben Wasserott. 
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